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Issue 19, 26th November 2021 

A  s m a l l  s c h o o l  w i t h  b i g  h e a r t s  a n d  b i g g e r  o p p o r t u n i t i e s  

 

Bundarra Central School News 
 

R e s p o n s i b i l i t y -  I n v o l v e m e n t  -  S u c c e s s  -  E x c e l l e n c e  
 

7-11 Bowline Street, Bundarra NSW 2359, Phone: 02 6723 7102 , Fax: 02 6723 7387  

Website: www.bundarra-c.schools.nsw.edu.au/ Email: bundarra-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Up & Coming: 
 
29th November: 
• Breakfast Club before school 
• Primary Bush to Beach Virtual 

Program 
• Kindy Orientation 
30th November: 
• Kindergarten and Year 1 

Library 
• Breakfast Club before school 
• PBL Rewards Day 
1st December: 
• Pop Up Café at Lunch time 
• Years 2/3 Library 
• Primary Gymnastics Armidale 
2nd December: 
• Breakfast Club before school 
• Year 7 Transition  
3rd December: 
• Years 4/5/6 Library 
• Pop Up Café at Lunch time 
• Presentation Day 
• Year 12 Formal 
6th December: 
• Breakfast Club before school 
• Swim School 
7th December: 
• Breakfast Club before school 
• Kindergarten and Year 1 

Library 
• Swim School 
8th December: 
• Years 2/3 Library 
• Pop Up Café at Lunch time 
• Swim School 
9th December: 
• Breakfast Club before school 
• Swim School 
10th December: 
• Pop Up Café at Lunch time 
• Years 4/5/6 Library 
• Swim School 

 
(Dates and times are subject to 
change, all care is taken to give 
sufficient notice: 

Congratulations 
to these 

students  for 
receiving their 

awards this 
week. 



 

Page 2 

Principal’s Message 

  

As the year draws to a close it's time to celebrate 
all the good things that Bundarra Central School 
students have done. This year has been a 
tumultuous one with COVID 19, floods, Stay At 
Home Orders and rules to keep us safe. I would 
like to thank the staff and the community for 
pulling together and keep a focus on education, 
wellbeing and providing opportunities for our 
students. 
 

Congratulations to Bundarra Central School for a 
fabulous Be Kind Day. The day was filled with, 
colour, wonderful food and big smiles. Our small 
school raised over $700 for the homeless. It is 
important at this time of the year that we 
remember that it is a time to give and be kind. 
 

We have welcomed our Kindergarten students for 2022 to the school through our 
orientation program. Mr Bradley Smith is looking forward to teaching K/1/2 next year and I 
am sure they will have the best start to school. In 2022 Ms Tanya Sinclair will be taking 3/4 
and Mrs Light and Mrs Dezius 5/6. We have lots of wonderful experiences and exciting 
opportunities for all our students. 
 

Year 11  2022 has moved into the Senior Homeroom and it is fantastic to see the room full 
of determined students focused on their future. The Year 6 students will have an 
orientation day into Year 7 next week. The Year 6 Celebration will take place in week 10 
and we will be inviting vaccinated parents only (no extended family) to celebrate the 
achievements of our Year six students on Monday 13th December at 9am. 
 

Next Friday 3rd December we will be holding our presentation day we will hold this as a  
K- 6 Assembly and a Secondary Assembly where we will recognise the wonderful 
achievements of our students this year. Unfortunately we are not allowed to have 
performances, so we have taken the decision to prepare a presentation of the award 
recipients  for parents to see their child's achievements. We will present the awards to 
recognise the students and hope that you share a big heart with us in your best wishes as 
we do so we will not be having parents and visitors to this assembly due to the nature of 
2021.  
 

Congratulations to all on a wonderful year this will be our last newsletter as we will be 
providing each family with a booklet celebrating the year that was . To all our families, 
thank you for being part of our Bundarra Central School family and we wish you a 
wonderful Christmas as we approach the end of the year. 

Mrs Jennifer Cox 
Principal 
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Secondary News 

 Secondary students only have a few weeks until school holidays. Learning activities will 
continue until the end of Week 11. During Week 11 special activities are planned for an event we 
call Term 5. A range of activities will be available for student participation, from building native 
bird boxes, cattle preparation for showing and sporting options.  
 

Northern Schools Cattle Competition 2021 on the 
Hoof was a success - Our Simmental x steers 
were in the Medium 441-460 class and received 
2nd and 4th placing.  
Thankyou to Chris and Clerkness for your 
continuous support. 
 
 

Stage 4 technology students have been busy 
planning, designing and building battle bots as part of their Technology studies. This involved 
researching possible solutions and selecting the best choice. This will give the students 
exposure to an ever growing field for future careers. 
 

Love Bites is a program that Stage 5 have attended this week. Importantly this program is 
designed to build and foster respectful relationships. Delivered by our local Police Liaison 
Officer all Stage 5 students had the opportunity to attend the event that was held at the 
Bundarra Sport and Recreation club. The activities included ice breakers, discussions and 
information sessions.  
 

 

 

 

HSC Students and Exams 
Our wonderful HSC students have almost completed their final examinations. The NSW HSC 
examinations have been held a little later than normal due to the COVID restrictions earlier this 
year. Next week will be the final examinations that conclude for our students on Thursday 
afternoon. The timetable is available at https://educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/wps/portal/
nesa/11-12/hsc/key-dates-exam-timetables/hsc-written-exam-timetable  
 

 
 

On the evening of Friday 3rd December the Year 12 formal will be taking place. Well done Year 12  
you have shown exceptional resilience in a very challenging time. All the best wishes from the 
staff and students at Bundarra Central school. 

Mr Shaun Taylor 
Head Teacher, Secondary Studies  
 

Wednesday 1 December Thursday 2 December 

  

 

https://educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/wps/portal/nesa/11-12/hsc/key-dates-exam-timetables/hsc-written-exam-timetable
https://educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/wps/portal/nesa/11-12/hsc/key-dates-exam-timetables/hsc-written-exam-timetable
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     Mrs Vicki  Light 
     Assistant Principal 

Primary News 

Cyber Safety Talk 
Fiona McCormack visited 4/5/6 
classroom last week to talk with 
students about Cyber Safety on 
their digital devices. It is  
important that your children are 
supervised when on devices and 
you know what they are doing 
and who they are  
communicating with. 

To all the 4/5/6 students who nominated and presented a 
speech for the 2022 Leadership Team. It is wonderful to 
hear these students wanting to have a voice in the school 
to represent students in both Primary and Secondary. 

Sketch and Scripture Outback Patrol 
Gwen and Jack Colwell have been visiting Bundarra Central School delivering stories from 
the scriptures using sketches, spoken stories with puppets and songs. They donated 
Christmas books and book marks for students. 
We have greatly appreciated their effort to travel around mostly to small schools giving 
their presentations purely because they love to do it. Bundarra Central School wishes   
Gwen and Jack a happy and safe Christmas. 

Bush to Beach Virtual Program 2021 
Bush to beach is a surf life saving 
program which  
ensure that bush children know how 
to be safe when they visit the beach 
or any of our fantastic waterways 
around Australia. Students will 
participate in some activities next 
week. 

 

Armidale Gymnastics Centre 
K-6 students are looking forward to visiting the 
Armidale Gymnastics Centre to participate in 
activities for the day on Wednesday 1st 
December 2021. They may get to use the newly 
opened building this year with its new 
equipment. 
 

Be sure notes and money are returned so no-
one misses out.  
Students will need a packed recess and lunch 
(no lunch orders available). Students will wear 
their sports uniform.  
Please ensure they have plenty of drinking water 
with them. 
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K/1 enjoying learning about new places and characters through reading 
and listening to books. Where will you go on your next book adventure?  

“There’s always room for a story that can transport people to another 
place.” – J.K. Rowling 

                                
                        

                                     

This week is the last week for 
students to borrow books for 
this year. 

Please return all books to 
the library by Week 10.  
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Our 'Be Kind Day' fundraiser 
raised $763.60!!! This will go 

towards upgrading of 
bedrooms at Women's refuge 
through the Inverell and Glen 
Innes Homelessness Support 
Service. A massive effort from 

everyone.  
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Secondary Photo 
Competition  

Winner– Amba and Hayley 

Highly Commended– Indiana 

Thank you to all the student who participated you all took lovely photographs 
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Police Liaison Program 

Year 9 Science have been 
involved in a unit on plastics 
and their negative impacts on 
the environment, especially 
ocean bio-systems. This 
involved an experiment of 
immersing plastics in a tub of 
water to see if the plastics 
decomposed.  

Fiona McCormack, our Police 
Liaison Officer, Visited students 
today speaking about Cyber 
safety/Bullying and Vaping.   
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BUNDARRA ANGLICAN CHURCH 
 

 

PH:  6723 7410 
 

 
Sunday Service 9.00 am 
 

COUNTRY WOMEN’S 
ASSOCIATION 

COURT STREET, BUNDARRA 
 
 PRESIDENT - 6723 7181 
 SECRETARY - 0412279109 
 TREASURER - 67233 476 

 
MEETINGS 2ND WEDNESDAY OF THE MONTH AT 1PM 

ALL WELCOME 

For help and professional advice - all stock marketing techniques - saleyards -
over the hook - in the paddock - Auction Plus 

 

C. L. SQUIRES & CO 
Stock. Property. Real Estate 
PHONE 6722 2588 

 

Terry Pyne 0447 231 411   Tom Oakes 0409 901 930 
Robbie Bloch 0409 191 229  Phil Hurford 0428 233 260 

BUNDARRA LIONS CLUB 
Meet every 2nd & 4th Thursday of the month at 7.30pm.   

 

New members always welcome. 
Bundarra Lions Club supporting 

the local community 

Enquiries: Gary Richey 67237256 

 

BUILDING CONTRACTOR 

JOHN LAYTON (LIC 42384) 

 

* New Homes  

*  Extensions 

* Sheds  

* Concreting  

*  Built-in Wardrobes & Kitchens 
 

Phone 6723 7323 or 0428 453 121 

BUNDARRA SPORT &  
RECREATION CLUB LTD 

Phone 6723 7110 

• Golf  

• Bingo  

• Raffles 

• Member Draw  

• Meals & Special Occasions 
• Open Friday & Sunday Nights 

BUNDARRA CENTRAL SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

Commercial Hotel 

Bendemeer St, Bundarra 
 

Proprietor:  Ruth Deaves 
 Phone 6723 7106 - Fax 6723 7162 

 

 Great  Budget Counter Meals    *   Beer Garden 

 Budget Accommodation             *   BBQ Area 

 Good Friendly Service 

 5 Beers  to choose from  (All on Tap) 

 

 

Community College 
Northern Inland 

Inverell  -  Tania 02 6721 3656 
Barraba  -  Sue    02 6782 1662 
www.communitycollegeni.nsw.edu.au 

 

For work, for leisure, for income, for pleasure 

BUNDARRA AUTOMOTIVE 
STEVE GROTH 

10 Bendemeer Street 2359 
Bookings essential ring…. Helen   67237154 

 
Full Mechanical, modern vehicle service, tyres, wheel alignments, 

balancing, Blue, Pink, Green Slips, 
Fully accredited Licensed Workshop (Lic No; MVRL49022) 

 

                 
 
 

YOUR ‘LOCAL’ STOCK & STATION & REALESTATE AGENT 
LIVESTOCK: ALL CATEGORIES VIA SALEYARDS, 

AUCTIONS PLUS, OVER-THE-HOOK OR PRIVATE SALES. 
JUSTIN WILLIAMSON LIC# 1427300  

PH 02 6723 7434 FAX 0267237347 MOB 0428 252 404 
Email: williamsonruralmarketing@bigpond.com 

www.williamsonrural.com.au 

Advertising 
available here. 

 
Please contact 
the school for 

more information. 
 

0267237102 

http://www.cwaofnsw.org.au/home/home.do
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BUNDARRA CENTRAL SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

JR & JG DEZIUS Pty Ltd (Jeff Dezius) 
Builder Lic No. 235963C 

 

“Marla”  
Uralla Road 

Bundarra 2359 

 

Phone 6723 7205  Fax 6723 7400 

Mobile 0418 236 614 

 

Contract Fertilizer Spreading and Spraying 
……………………………………………………………………. 

 Fertilizer spreading all types including lime, manures 

 Boom spraying 24m boom 

 GPS guidance 

 Computer controlled 

 On farm loading with Bobcat includes scales 
 

………………………………………. 
 

CR & JM Turner: 6723 7214  or 0427 237 214 

Your local Landcare office.  
We are a non-profit, 
community owned 

organisation, offering a  
free service to the community. 

 

www.gwymaclandcare.com.au 
 
 

Country Fair Complex, Sweaney Street, Inverell 
2360 

Phone: 6721 1241 
email: admin@gwymaclandcare.net.au 

•  Solar Power 

•  Electrical Contractor 

•  Air-conditioning and 
    Refrigeration 

•  Solar Pumps 

•  Solar Hot Water 
Stephen Prosser www.sapphirecitysolar.com.au 

 6722 2345 58 Oliver Street, Inverell  NSW  2360 

 
 
 

Visit us at 101 Queen Street, Barraba or 
www.babesinthebush.com.au 

Phone: 02 6782 1303 

BUNDARRA GENERAL STORE 
 
PINK FLAMINGO CAFÉ AND GIFTS 

“The Top Shop with the Lot” 

Community Postal Agency 9am - 3pm 
    (Mon - Fri) 
Open 7 days Phone 6723 7101 

11-13 Bendemeer Street, Bundarra, NSW 2359 
Phone:026723 7100      
Fax: 02672307000 
Mobile: 0408017068      
Email: bundarra@mcgregorgourlay.com.au 
      

Local Painter 
Ken Jones 

For quality, affordable, reliable 
painting service contact: 

Ken Jones 
3 Bendemeer Street 

Bundarra 
Phone 0415744510 for a quote. 

ABN: 27126367457 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiy_9-Wy6TaAhXFE7wKHdmTAN4QjRx6BAgAEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2Fmcgregorgourlay&psig=AOvVaw3DVCAWvZ4So1__ryqKy7Qa&ust=1523067620556826

